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A Hearty New Year Filled with God’s Grace dear Lutherans! 
 

As I reflect a bit on the past year I am so very, very grateful to God for His 

grace at keeping us in the faith by His Spirit and Gospel but also how He 

has (through you) helped provide for the body and soul needs of our Lu-

theran friends some 3,626 miles away in Haiti. As I write this note there are 

over $9000 in freewill offerings given to help dig a new well at Eglise Evangelique Lutheri-

enne du bon Berger de Leogane - (Good Shepherd Evangelical Lutheran Church of Leo-

gane, Haiti, West Indies). These offerings were given by members of First Lutheran, mem-

bers of Good Shepherd Lutheran Church, Kingston, NY and other Lutherans in California, 

Indiana and New Mexico. Our friend Pastor Thomas Bernard is overwhelmed by this kind-

ness and gift.  When someone gives another person a gift because of the love of Christ that 

lives within him, it’s hard to express thanks in human words.  But we try and so I’ll let Pas-

tor Bernard’s words serve that purpose:    

 Sep. 22  “…Concerning the water well needed in the area of Leogane where we 

have our third congregation, it will serve the whole congregation, the community members 

and the school.  Even though with the earthquake of January 12, 2010 our poor sanctuary 

where the children came also to receive has been destroyed, we still have the same plan.  

Thanks be to our God and to the support of a few brothers and sisters in Christ, the new 

sanctuary is very close to its completion.  All the glory is to God. The next step will be the 

construction of a modest school building for the kids there.  The water well was and is still 

needed not only for the school but primarily for the whole ministry.  " Water is the life for 

all the living beings".  Yet, we have spent a lot of money on purchasing water for the con-

struction of the new sanctuary.  With a water well not only we will be able to better serve 

our members but we will also have water for the future construction, our garden and so on.  

Our plan was not to have a water well for a school but for the whole ministry there. Our 

thanks go to you and to each member of the church that are working so hard to get a water 

well to God's people there.  That is very much appreciated. 

 Oct 3…This is to thank you for the hard work you are doing to provide to the needs 

of the needy ones.  It is with great joy and excitement to know that one day the people there 

will have a water well where they can find physical water as the spiritual water has been yet 

distributed and continues to be distributed to them.  What a positive impact will that make to 

the whole community.  As has been previewed, the well will be used by not only the members 

of the church, the children of the school but also by the members of the community.  A big 

“THANK YOU” is sent to each member of the First Lutheran Church for his willingness to 

provide the fund for the digging out of the water well.  And when everything comes to its 

completion a special thank you letter will be sent again… Again, thank you so very much 

and may our gracious and compassionate God continue to bless you, the members of the 

family and the saints of the church! 

 Nov 8…Thank you so much for working so hard to get the water well dug in Leo-

gane. Lophane Laurent is a member of our church in Caradeux and he will help us to get 

the well dug. It is up to me to thank you and not you to thank me.  You always work for us; I 

wonder when will we be able to work for you. Thank you in advance for your willingness, 
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desire and your generosity to get a water well to God's people in Leogane. 

 This is a very good news, my friend and I thank our God for His goodness.  I am 

also very thankful to each one of you, such as: Mr. Leonard, Mr. Bob and my friend, 

Kevin Kolander.  This is a very good start.  That will be a very good blessing for the 

people there, in Leogane.  We look forward to seeing that day when the well will be 

ready.  What a great God we are serving! 

 Dec. 6 …Wow, $6,000 are collected!  What a blessing for God's people there.  

That is very much appreciated especially at this time when the American Economy is 

going decreasingly.  This is a very big effort and sacrifice from you and the people you 
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JANUARY 

BIRTHDAYS 
 

  5 — Caroline Porter 

  7 — Ralph Purcha 

11 — Brian Christensen 

12 — Jim Rohrbach 

16 — Michael Sunshine 

17 — Jean Eilers 

18 — Dave Anton 

19 — Jordan DiBella 

22 — Madeline Dulmatch 

22 — Ray Knight 

22 — Jamie Wilson 

23 — Judy Diehl 

25 — Bill Schroeder 

27 — Ron Romanek 

28 — Zachary Anton 

31 — Joyce McCoy 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

FEBRUARY 

BIRTHDAYS 
 

  1 — Janis Fuhr 

  2 — Helene Peterson 

  4 — Kevin Kolander 

  4 — Daygin Porter 

  7 — Pat Kyle 

  8 — Gail Christensen 

  8 — Pat Eide 

  9 — Ernie Alber 

12 — Chris Bieber 

19 — Bud Leonhart 

23 — Phyllis Werner 

22 — Shawna Buchanan 

25 — Leah DiBella 

25 — Adam Kolander 

27 — Mollie Rosenbladt 

28 — Helen Winchester 

LUTHERAN WOMENS Missionary league  

 

Happy New Year from the LWML.  We wish everyone a 

prosperous and healthy New Year.  We invite all the la-

dies of our congregation to join us on the first Tuesday of 

the month as we strive to “Serve the Lord with Gladness”. 

Serving as officers for our LWML will be President, Geri 

Daughtery; 1st Vice President, Diane Sandberg; 2nd Vice 

President, Helen Rice; Secretary, Nancy Purcha; and 

Treasurer, Lori Tucker. 
 

In December we held our annual Christmas Party. We enjoyed Bible Study, hymns, a 

delicious dinner with many sides, dessert and a gift exchange.   

REMEMBER YOUR MITES!! 

The continuing conversation  

When no one else is around, do you talk to yourself? When he was alone, the 17thcentury Chris-

tian monk known as Brother Lawrence carried on conversations with God.  Lawrence was the 

cook for his religious community.  He practiced the presence of God while he prepared 

meals.  Describing his experience of work and prayer, he said:  “The time of business does 

not … differ from the time of prayer, and in the noise and clatter of my kitchen, while several 

persons are calling for different things, I possess God in the same great tranquility as if I were 

upon my knees.”  

With God’s help, our prayer life can bring a similar tranquility to our busy days. 

 



Caption describing picture or 
graphic. 

CROSS   CURRENTS 

Pray for Our Church Family & Loved Ones  David Dick 

(surgery); Dot Mericle (homebound but up for visits); Lezlee Neebe; 

Kim Sunshine (friend MacKenna & sis-in-law Kati); Don Crow (son 

Richard); Pat Crow (friend Caroline); Gaylon Knight; Bev Leckie 

(friend Elaine); Lore Tucker (friend Marshall); Ida Williams (brother

-in-law Charles); Noah Niehouse; Tom McDermott (sister Maureen);, 

John Klek (work); Brian Christensen (college out of state).   

        

Members and Loved Ones Serving in the Armed Forces   Robert Steiner (Navy 

deployed); Debbie Bergman (nephew); Mary Kenagy (nephew Joshua); Emily & 

Austin Reinitz (grandsons), Erla Cloer (grandson); Nancy Purcha (3 grandsons); 

Brenda Romanek (brother); Alan & Helene Peterson (son Erick); Mary Gainey 

(grandson & great nephew); Rick & Francine Wellington (grandson), Andrea Hall 

(nephew); Don & Ruth Detviler (grandson); Chaplains Mueller & Ettner (friends of 

pastor).  

   

Lutheran Pastors  Rev. Thomas Bernard (Haiti West Indies) & Rev. Rohwer 

(Muslims). 

 

Our Homebound   Betty Leonhart; Clara Morgan; Helen Winchester; Madeline & 

Jack Dulmatch; Anna Mevis; Sylvia Carter & Dot Mericle  

ATTENDANCE 
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JANUARY   

ANNIVERSARIES 
 

28—Larry and Andrea Hall 

 

 

 

 

 

 

FEBRUARY 

ANNIVERSARIES 
 

27—Jack & Madeline Dulmatch 
 

 

NOVEMBER         4                        11                  18                   25                      

Worship                104                    101                123                   *                  

Communed            99                                           104                           

Bible Class             35                      35                  31                    *                  

Offerings            $3643.                $2678.           $2120.            $2542.             
 

THANKSGIVING EVE:           Attendance     Comm                 Offerings 

                                                           60                  49                          $415.36 

*denotes not listed 

DECEMBER          2                         9                    16                 23                 30 

Worship                121                     115                108                125                92 

Communed            117                                             98                

Bible Class             35                       37                  29                  36                 35 

Offerings.            3934.                $2589.           $2457.            $3693.                * 
 

ADVENT                    5                          12                     19                           

Worship                    60                          65                      * 

Offerings                $342.                 $266.55               $1646. 

 

CHRISTMAS EVE  24TH 

Worship  — 154 

Offerings — $2458. 

CHRISTMAS DAY—25TH 

Worship — 62 

Communed — 56 

Offerings — $983. 
 

 

W E  P R A Y  F O R  O U R  F A M I L Y  A N D  F R I E N D S  

 

OFFICIAL ACTS 
 

NEW MEMBERS BY TRANSFER 

DEBRA HOYT 

LEANNE LONE 

December 9, 2012 
 

NEW MEMBERS BY  

CONFESSION OF FAITH 

JENNY FAY 

NOAH NEIHOUSE 

RON NEIHOUSE 

November 18, 2012 
 

BAPTIZED 

EVANGELYN LILY MORRIS 

December  2, 2012 

CHURCH CLEANING 

SCHEDULE 
 

JANUARY 

CHRISTIANSEN & CROW 

FEBRUARY 

KENAGY & SUNSHINE 
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No congregations of The Lutheran Church–Missouri Synod are located in the Rockaways, but that 

was no detour for LCMS members who volunteered in those Long Island, N.Y., communities on 

Monday (Nov. 12), grilling and delivering hot food to Superstorm Sandy survivors, including many 

elderly residents in high-rise apartment buildings still without power. 
 

Two weeks after the epic storm hit the East Coast, Lutherans from 14 LCMS congregations contin-

ued to lend a hand to disaster-weary New Yorkers in an area that the Rev. Dr. David Benke says is 

among the hardest hit. 
 

At the request of New York City officials, St. Peter’s is serving as a disaster-relief staging center, 

helping distribute emergency supplies and coordinate volunteers.  On Nov. 12, those volunteers in-

cluded young people from Atlantic District congregations who helped serve some 1,200 grilled ham-

burgers and hot dogs.  Alerted by city officials who said some Rockaways residents had been with-

out a hot meal for nearly two weeks, the youngsters scaled multiple-stair flights in buildings with no 

functioning elevators to deliver food and LCMS Disaster Relief flood buckets of emergency supplies 

and toiletries. 
 

“This is truly an example of mercy in action,” said the Rev. Glenn F. Merritt, director of LCMS Dis-

aster Response, who announced an additional $25,000 grant to the Atlantic District for Sandy relief 

efforts. The funds will help cover the cost of hot meals, supply the St. Peter’s staging area and fill 

500 additional flood-relief buckets with necessities for survivors of the massive Oct. 29 storm. 

Also on Nov. 12, LCMS Disaster Response awarded a $9,500 grant to Evangelical Immanuel Lu-

theran Church, Whitestone, N.Y., to assist with temporary housing for Sandy survivors. 

Immediately after the storm, the church’s pastor, the Rev. Dr. Johnson Rethinasamy, opened the 

church parsonage to five displaced families who lost their power. The congregation is now offering 

its Koinonia Mission House, typically used by ministry-related groups and mission teams on busi-

ness in New York, to help families without power or shelter. Five families (totaling 34 people) with 

small children who lost electric power, and one family who lost everything are still staying in their 

Koinonia Mission House. Immanuel Lutheran Church is still in the process of taking in two more 

families.  
 

According to Tracey Stillman, whose congregation, Village Lutheran Church in Lanoka Harbor, 

N.J., has been caught up in disaster-response efforts as a result of Superstorm Sandy, “it’s not about 

us.”  That congregation has been providing hundreds of free meals; listening to — and reassuring — 

those who are hurting, especially children; serving as a sort of base of operations for Lutheran disas-

ter-response staff; and nailing down a myriad of other details. 
 

The real story, Stillman says, should focus on those who need help: the 350-plus children in the local 

public school where she teaches who were “seriously affected” by the storm, plus at least 10 teachers 

and staff “who lost pretty much everything” and hundreds of others in Lacy Township, N.J. — and 

untold numbers in numerous places all across the Eastern Seaboard — whose lives have been 

changed forever.  At the school in the days following the storm, some of the students were cold, 

some didn’t have heat or electricity at home, Stillman said. “We didn’t give homework and we didn’t 

give tests, that’s for sure.” In a class of special-needs ninth-graders, one boy asked another, “How’s 

your house?” His response was to hang his head and start to 

cry. His home — and his grandmother’s — had been totally 

washed away. 

 

Since the Oct. 29 storm, the three-way ministry of Village 

and the local Methodist and Catholic churches to storm vic-

tims has “evolved,” said Stillman. The three congregations 

continue to help each other, with the Methodists overseeing 

much of the emergency housing and meals, the Catholic 

church organizing a large clothing drive and some meals, and 

the Lutherans taking charge of tree and debris removal 

(while funneling food, clothing, blankets and toiletries to the 

other two churches). 
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LCMS HELPING SANDY SURVIVORS WITH a 

‘LONG, LONG’ RECOVERY  

January/February 2013  

REFRESHMENTS 

 

JANUARY 
 

6th  Andrea Hall 

Yolanda Arp 

Kim Sunshine 
 

13th  Chris Beiber 

Diane Sandberg  

Cheryl Cheek 
 

20th  Shirely Brown 

Erla Cloer 

Christina Kolander 
 

 

27th  Potluck 

Frieda Bartsch 

Sandra Brannon 

Bonnie Harlow 

 

 

 

 

 

 

FFEBRUARY 
 

3rd  Sue Rohrbach 

Francine Wellington 

Susie Wysong 
 

10th  Debbie Bergman 

Dana Davidson 

Jean Eilers 

 

17th  Ruth Detviler 

Susan Kaneshiro 

Ida Williams 
 

26th  Potluck 

Pat Crow 

Pat Eide 

Mary Gainey 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Comfort dogs of Lutheran Church 

Charities bring smiles to preschoolers 

in a New York Lutheran school. 
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FLOWER SCHEDULE 

JANUARY 

  6— 

13— 

20—Lore Tucker 

        For January Birthdays 

22—Lore Tucker 

        Birthday Blessings for  

27—Phyllis Werner 

        Memory of Husband’s  

        Birthday  

FEBRUARY 
 

  3— 

10— 

17— 

24—         

SIGN UP FOR ALTAR FLOWERS 

ON THE FLOWER CHART LO-

CATED ON THE BULLETIN 

BOARD IN THE CHURCH 

 

We have so many wonderful people in our 

congregation here at First Lutheran!  In 

this edition, we are blessed to share with 

you the “Barbara Weymouth Story” in her 

own words… 
 

“My story begins on October 22, 1941, 

when I was born to loving parents, Otto 

and Lorna (Scherer) Lege.  I was baptized 

two weeks later at St. Mark’s Lutheran 

Church, Ohio; the very church my 

mother’s family had attended for many 

years and where my mother and father 

were married!   
 

I grew up in Cleveland, Ohio, and attended 

St John’s Lutheran Church.  There were three services every Sunday; two in English 

and one in German. Just this past Reformation Sunday, Linda and I were able to at-

tend church services at St. John’s.  The service was awesome and brought back lots 

of memories.  The interior of the church is the same as it was in the 1950’s.  Pastor 

Marcis has continued to serve that congregation for 47 years and is still there! 
 

I attended Kindergarten at a public school, but transitioned to St. John’s Lutheran 

School in Cleveland  where I stayed through the eighth grade.  My class was the first 

to be confirmed in the new Sanctuary.  Prior to that, Sunday worship services 

were held in a converted gymnasium on the second floor of the school building.  
 

After graduating from high school, I worked as secretary to the director of research 

and testing at our local school district.  I had no intention of going to college and 

chose to follow in my Mom’s footsteps and be a secretary.  Working for the 

school district whetted my appetite for college and teaching, so I started attend-

ing night school at Cleveland State University (Fenn College back then).  It didn’t 

take me long to transfer to Kent State University.  I attended an extension campus at 

the local high school and then transferred to the main campus. I taught first grade in 

the Willoughby-Eastlake Schools, one of the Cleveland suburbs, for three years.  

During that time, I was enrolled in a special program enabling me to teach and attend 

the university at the same time in order to earn my Bachelor’s Degree.   This was a 

common practice because teachers were in great demand.  I received my Degree in 

Elementary Education.  After graduation, both my sister, Linda, and I accepted teach-

ing positions in California.  We both taught first grade in Rowland Unified School 

District but in different schools.  About 5 years later, we both moved back to Ohio for 

awhile.  I accepted a position in southern Ohio as a kindergarten teacher/

head teacher.  I was a full-time kindergarten teacher and completed all duties and re-

sponsibilities of a site principal.  This was the catalyst that propelled me back to Kent 

State to earn my Master’s Degree in Educational Administration.  Linda and I 

really missed California, so we moved back to the Whittier area and were rehired 

by Rowland Heights.  Linda was assigned teaching the first grade,  but I was assigned 

to Rincon Intermediate where I taught 7th and 8th grade math for two years.  I really 

enjoyed working with the older students.  In many ways they’re no different from 

1st graders!  

BARBARA WEYMOUTH 

 

E-Prayer—Pastor Kolander 
 

H.O.P.E. Basket —McCaleb’s,   

Lori Tucker 
 

Ladies Prayer Chain—  

Bev Leckie 
 

Newsletter—Ruth Detviler 
 

Photography—Ernie Alber 
 

Greeters— Brenda Romanek 

ONGOING MINISTRIES 
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600 West Sumner Avenue 

Lake Elsinore, CA 9250 

F ir st  Lutheran 

Church 

Phone: (951) 674-2757 

Web Page:  www.firstluth.com 

E-mail: pastor@firstluth.com 

I found my husband, Richard, in the yellow pages.  I really did!  I needed a Chiropractor 

and Linda suggested that I look in the yellow pages.  It was a Saturday, and I had to go all 

the way to “W” to find one that was open.  We were married at Mt. Olive Lutheran 

Church in La Mirada on July 28, 1979.  We came to Elsinore to visit friends, liked the 

area and moved here in April, 1980 shortly after a major flood.  We were married for 17 

½ years.  

For a little over a year I commuted to Rowland Heights, but ideally wanted to work lo-

cally.  I was hired by the Elsinore School District and taught at both Elsinore Middle 

School, where I taught multiple subjects, and Machado Elementary where I taught 

1st grade, 5th grade, Resource and was a learning specialist.  While at Machado, I was 

encouraged to apply for an administrative position.  This led to working at Wildomar Ele-

mentary as Assistant Principal for six years and Terra Cotta Middle School for one year.  I 

was Principal at Elsinore Elementary for a couple of years and then opened William Col-

lier Elementary and retired from that position after 7 years. 

  

I have been retired for seven years and have enjoyed many new ventures.  I have been 

able to travel a great deal and hope to do more of it.  I also like to quilt and scrapbook 

whenever I can find time.  Thanks to a dear friend, I have also done a little with geneal-

ogy.  I also enjoy being a member of the Handbell Choir here at First Lutheran.”   

 “Barb” as she is affectionately referred to, is so much fun to be around!  Those in her 

company will often be found smiling, laughing and having a really great time.  Barb is a 

special lady that shines the Light of Christ to all whose path she crosses.  We are so 

blessed to have her as a family member here at First Lutheran.  Give her a big hug the 

next time you see her! 
 

Lezlee Neebe FLC Roving Reporter 

On Sunday, December 2nd 2012 First 

Lutheran Church began the 40th lesson 

from the "Growing In Christ" Sunday 

School curriculum. Above are Mollie and 

Nate Rosenbladt learning about what a 

FRIEND we have in JESUS! 
 

Mollie is a big helper especially when 

new children come to class and little Nate 

gets so excited when he hears the name 

JESUS; he shouts out, "JESUS!" This 

becomes extremely contagious and before 

you know it all of us are shouting JESUS! 
 

What is Growing in Christ? 

Jesus says, "Already you are clean because of the word that I have spoken to you. Abide in Me, 

and I in you. As the branch cannot bear fruit by itself, unless it abides in the vine, neither can you, 

unless you abide in Me. I am the vine; you are the branches." John 15:3–5 
 

 

Growing in Christ is a Sunday School curriculum rich in God’s holy Word. Students learn 

all the major stories of the Old and New Testament and see how God weaves His plan of 

salvation in Christ through the lives of ordinary men, women, and children. 
 

Praise God from whom all blessings flow.  Melody Anton 

BIBLE STUDIES 

AT 

FIRST LUTHERAN 
 

Sunday  

9:00AM—10:00 AM 

Book of Psalms 
 

Wednesday  

10:30 AM—12:00 Noon 

Book of Isaiah  
  

Friday 

Lectern Study  

6:00 PM—Supper 

6:30 PM—Prayers 

7:00 PM—Bible Study 
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Sunday school corner 

 

Jan. 06—Zach Anton 

Jan. 13—Noah Niehouse 

Jan. 20—Christian Kyle 

Jan. 27—Austin Wilson 

Feb. 03—Will Rosenbladt 

Feb. 10—Luke Kolander 

Feb. 13—Zach Anton 

Feb. 17—Jenny Fay 

Feb. 24—Noah Niehouse 



 

 

 

 
 

Dear Brothers & Sister in the incarnate Son of God, 
 

Grace and Peace to you from God our Lord and Savior 

Jesus Christ!  
 

 We give thanks to our God for the gift of 

His Son, Jesus Christ who washed away all our sins. 
 

At this special occasion when we celebrate the birth  

Of our Savior, we think of you and give thanks to our 

God for visiting us today via His Son.  As He is visiting 

Us today by His Son, He continues to visit us by His Word and the Sacraments.   
 

In the name of all the saints of the Good Shepherd Lutheran congregations, in the name of the members of my 

family and in my own, I wish you a MERRY CHRISTMAS AND A HAPPY NEW YEAR!  May the Holy 

Son of God fill up your hearts with joy and peace through all the years ahead!    
 
 

Pastor Thomas Bernard 

Good Shepherd Evangelical Lutheran Church 

Port-au-Prince, Haiti.   

 

LETTER FROM PASTOR BERNARD 

A PRAYER FOR THE NEW YEAR 

Make Me An Instrument of Your Peace 

Lord, make me an instrument of your peace:  

where there is hatred, let me sow love;  

where there is injury, pardon;  

where there is doubt, faith;  

where there is despair, hope;  

where there is darkness, light;  

where there is sadness, joy.  

O divine Master, grant that I may not so much seek  

to be consoled as to console,  

to be understood as to understand,  

to be loved as to love.  

For it is in giving that we receive,  

it is in pardoning that we are pardoned,  

it is in dying that we are born to eternal life.  

 Amen.  

--St. Francis of Assisi 
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Eric Ekong is currently a fourth-year student at Concordia Seminary, St. Louis, where he is preparing for the ministry and fol-

lowing in the footsteps of his father and grandfather. But Ekong’s family tree is different from most. His grandfather, Jonathan 

Udo Ekong, founded The Lutheran Church of Nigeria in the 1930s and spent the latter half of his 101 years planting churches 

and schools throughout the country. Today, this LCMS partner church has more than 80,000 baptized members. Although he 

never met his famous grandfather, Eric Ekong knew that he also was called to the pastoral ministry. Ekong hails from Cleveland, 

Ohio, and he earned his undergraduate degree from Concordia University, Ann Arbor, Mich. He and his wife, Linda, have five 

children. 

1. Can you tell me about your famous roots? 

My grandfather came over in 1928 to find the “one true religion.” He bounced around, but once he found the LCMS his search 

was over. He entered the seminary at Immanuel Lutheran College and Seminary in North Carolina. He was 47 at that time and 

had to redo his whole education. In 1936, he traveled back to Nigeria with LCMS missionaries and planted numerous churches 

and schools. He would later become the first president of The Lutheran Church of Nigeria. 

2. When did you know you wanted to be a Lutheran pastor? 

I knew in high school. 

3. What brought you to the seminary? 

I don’t have a fantastic story. I knew for some time that I would go. There were circumstances where God was preparing me for 

my true calling — from being diagnosed with Lupus SLE to coaching basketball to becoming an elder and president of a congre-

gation. He put all the maturation experiences in place, so here I am. 

4. What did you do before the seminary? 

I was a Unix administrator. I worked in information technology for Verizon for 10 years. 

5. What type of ministry do you hope the Lord has in store for you? 

Parish ministry and anything that involves evangelizing and discipling while crossing ethnic/cultural boundaries. My business 

degree in leadership also allows me to use those skills in different parts of the church. 

6. What advice would you give to fathers coming to the seminary? 

Pray, read your Bible and always keep your family first. Make sure they know what the ministry is all about. Your life and devo-

tion to God should not only be transparent to your family, but to others who see you. 

7. What are you reading these days? 

I’m reading Pastoral Theology by Mueller, Church and Ministry by Walther and Symbolism in the Fourth Gospel. For the most 

part, I read seminary books because it’s all I have time for at this point. 

8. What is your favorite Bible verse? 

It’s a tossup between Is. 6:8, the “send me” verse, and Prov. 24:16. A man falls down seven times and gets back up. It’s only by 

the grace of God that he can get back up and continue on. It’s a reminder that God is always with us, empowering us, picking us 

up and guiding us down the right path. 

9. What does your name mean? 

My middle name is Ini-obong, which means “one with God.” I am one of 

God’s children. 

10. Any hobbies? 

Playing basketball, video games and card games, and just hanging out with 

the community and getting to know people. 

on December 11, 2012 in FEATURE, LUTHERANS ENGAGE 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

          Udo Ekon                             Erik Ekong 
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TEN QUESTIONS WITH SEMINARIAN ERIC EDONG 
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 FEBRUARY 2012   

 

 

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

30 

Christmas 1 Sunday 

9:00 AM SS/Bible Class 

10:30 AM Matins 

31 

7:00 PM AA 

Meeting  

7:15 PM New 

Years Eve Ser-

vice 

1 

7:00 PM          

AA Meeting  

2 

5:30 PM      

Choir Practice 

3 

7:00 PM         

 AA Meeting  

7:00 PM       

Handbells 

4 

6:00 PM        

Lectern Study  

5 

6 

Epiphany Sunday 

9:00 AM SS/Bible Class 

10:30 AM Worship 

w/Communion 

7 

7:00 PM          

AA Meeting  

8 

10:00 AM    

LWML 

7:00 PM          

AA Meeting  

9 

10:30 AM      

Bible Class 

5:30 PM      

Choir Practice 

7:00 PM Church 

Council 

10 

7:00 PM          

AA Meeting  

7:00 PM      

Handbells 

11 

6:00 PM        

Lectern Study  

12 

9:00 AM        

Ladies Craft  

13   Epiphany 1 Sunday 

Elder's Meeting after 

Church 

9:00 AM SS/Bible Class 

10:30 AM Worship Service 

14 

7:00 PM          

AA Meeting  

15 

7:00 PM          

AA Meeting  

16 

10:30 AM      

Bible Class 

5:30 PM      

Choir Practice 

17 

7:00 PM          

AA Meeting  

7:00 PM      

Handbells 

18 

6:00 PM        

Lectern Study  

19 

20 Epiphany Sunday 2 

9:00 AM SS/Bible Class 

10:30 AM Worship 

w/Communion 

21 

Pastor away at 

Seminary 

7:00 PM          

AA Meeting  

22 

Pastor away at 

Seminary 

7:00 PM          

AA Meeting  

 

23 

Pastor away at 

Seminary 

10:30 AM      

Bible Class 

5:30 PM      

Choir Practice 

24 

Pastor away at 

Seminary 

7:00 PM          

AA Meeting  

7:00 PM      

Handbells 

25 

Pastor away at 

Seminary 

6:00 PM        

Lectern Study        

26 

27  Epiphany 3 Sunday 

POTLUCK SUNDAY 

9:00 AM SS/Bible Class 

10:30 AM Matins Worship 

28 

7:00 PM          

AA Meeting  

29 

7:00 PM AA 

Meeting  

30 

10:30 AM      

Bible Class 

5:30 PM      

Choir Practice 

31 

7:00 PM          

AA Meeting  

7:00 PM       

Handbells 

1 

6:00 PM Lectern 

Study  

2  

 

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

27 

Epiphany 3 Sunday 

Potluck Sunday 

9:00 AM SS/Bible Class 

10:30 AM Matins Worship 

28 

7:00 PM AA 

Meeting  

29 

7:00 PM AA 

Meeting  

30 

10:30 AM Bible 

Class 

5:30 PM Choir 

Practice 

31 

7:00 PM AA 

Meeting  

7:00 PM Handbe

lls 

1 

6:00 PM       

Lectern Study  

2 

3 

Epiphany 4 Sunday 

9:00 AM SS/Bible Class 

10:30 AM Worship 

w/Communion 

4 

7:00 PM          

AA Meeting  

5 

10:00 AM LWML 

7:00 PM          

AA Meeting  

6           

10:30 AM      

Bible Class 

5:30 PM      

Choir Practice 

7 

7:00 PM           

AA Meeting  

7:00 PM      

Handbells 

8 

6:00 PM       

Lectern Study  

9 

9:00 AM         

Ladies Craft  

10                                  

Transfiguration Sunday  

Elders Meeting after Church 

9:00 AM SS/Bible Class 

10:30 AM Worship Service 

11 

7:00 PM          

AA Meeting  

12 

7:00 PM          

AA Meeting  

13                   

ASH WEDNESDAY 

4:30 AM       

Choir Practice 

6:00 PM        

Soup Supper 

7:15 PM         

Lenten Service 

14 

7:00 PM          

AA Meeting  

7:00 PM     

Handbells 

15 

6:00 PM       

Lectern Study  

16 

17 

First Sunday in Lent 

9:00 AM SS/Bible Class 

10:30 AM Worship 

w/Communion 

18 

7:00 PM          

AA Meeting          

PRESIDENTS DAY 

19 

7:00 PM          

AA Meeting  

20 

4:30 AM       

Choir Practice 

6:00 PM        

Soup Supper 

7:15 PM         

Lenten Service 

21 

7:00 PM          

AA Meeting  

7:00 PM     

Handbells 

22 

6:00 PM       

Lectern Study  

23 

24                                    

Second Sunday in Lent 

POTLUCK SUNDAY 

9:00 AM SS/Bible Class 

10:30 AM Matins Worship 

25 

7:00 PM          

AA Meeting  

26 

7:00 PM          

AA Meeting  

 

27 4:30 AM   

Choir Practice 

10:30 AM       

Soup Supper 

7:15 PM              

Lenten Service 

28 

7:00 PM          

AA Meeting  

7:00 PM      

Handbells 

1 

6:00 PM Lectern 

Study  

2 

 

 


